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by John Piccolo, PGK 
 
For the fourth consecu-

tive year, our Council is 
participating in The Roost-
ers Annual Food Drive. 
This year, it will be held on 
Sunday, Dec. 18, at Second 
Harvest on the El Toro 
Marine Air Station 
Base.  

Our group will 
gather at 7:30 a.m. 
in the lower parking 
lot of the church 
(close to where we 
recycle) to organize 
and carpool.

We arrive at 8:15 to 
sign-in and enjoy coffee 
and doughnuts. 

 The opening ceremony 
starts about 8:30 followed 
by instructions as to how 
we are going to fill 3,500 
boxes with a large turkey 
and all the trimmings for a 
holiday feast. 

This is all done in a fes-

Grand Knight’s Report

A second look at our charitable giving
by Steve Eggert, Grand Knight

Brothers:
Rrecently our Council’s officers 

began a discussion regarding our an-
nual charitable giving, analyzing who 
we give to, how much and how often. 
As a follow-up to that discussion, and 
in order to prompt further deliberation, 
I completed an analysis of our Coun-
cil’s actual charitable giving last year 
(2010-2011) compared to our proposed 

giving this year (2011-2012), and while we have not 
had the chance yet to verify every figure, this analysis 
is rather enlightening and thought-provoking.

Essentially,  I looked at those expense categories 
that were charitable in nature, and only included those 
as part of our normal charitable monthly donations 
from our operating revenues. In 2010-2011, we do-
nated approximately 27 percent of our Total Operating 
Income last year, and are projected to donate about 29 
percent this year. If you include proceeds from the ID 

Merry
Christmas

2011

Annual Roosters food drive set for Dec. 18 this year
tive atmosphere with plenty 
of music and Christmas 
spirit.  

When our slot time ar-
rives, we need to line-up our 
trucks to load and deliver 
62 boxes to the charities we 
support. They include Mi-
cah’s House, CASA Orange 

County, Mothers 
with Cancer, St. 
Vincent de Paul, 
and families from 
our Parish who 
need help.

 If anyone has a 
family member or 
close friend who 

needs a food box, please 
call John Piccolo at 949-
951-1550 (home) or 770-
7316 to arrange for that.

Brother John Blaney 
will again be serving as our 
Council’s coordinator.  

If you provided a truck 
for last year’s Food Drive, 

      See ROOSTERS page 8

      See GK REPORT page 3

 Randy Gamache (top) fills his truck, and last year’s assembly line.

Keep Christ in Christmas, 
Page 7



Council Officers
   2011-12

Grand Knight 
Steve Eggert  855-9054
steveeggert@cox.net

District Deputy #93
Michael Banyacki,  (949) 770-3172
m_banyacki@yahoo.com

Insurance Field Agent
Mark Yubeta, (949) 322-7266
FAX: (949) 366-0374

Deputy Grand Knight
Mike Sofka (949) 588-8307
expk2wn@earthlink.net   

Chancellor
John Blaney, 837-4403              

Warden
Mike Lynch, 837-9342
michael.lynch@cox.net

Advocate
Rick Reynolds, 474-6900
rreynolds@trlawyers.com

Treasurer
Mike Ulibarri, 916-8336
mgu@earthlink.net

Recorder
Dave Owens, 830-7720
jdowens3@hotmail.com
Inside Guard
Jose Lopez, 586-6019
jalrum@sbcglobal.net
Outside Guard
Ricardo Teano, 273-8940
Financial Secretary
John Ojeda, PGK, 595-0990
Lecturer
John Teeter
Trustees 
Bernie Laituri,  PGK 770-5468 
Charles Young, PGK 2 
422-9814
Dick Petrash, PGK 3, 770-
9523
 Chapter Delegates
Steve Eggert, GK 1st
Bernie Laituri, PGK, 2nd
 Chapter Alternates
Mike Sofka,  DGK 1st
Dick Petrash,  PGK 2nd

Family of the Month

 Some might say that if you never met a living saint you have 
never been introduced to Benny Neiwinsky. 

In many ways, Benny personifies the beatitudes shared with us 
by our Lord Jesus Christ in His sermon on the mount. 

When it is said “Blessed be the meek for they shall inherit The 
Kingdom of God,” a soft spoken, unimposing figure comes to mind. 
And when you get to know this loving person through his sweet 
disposition, you can’t help but to be inspired by his courage and the 
power of genuine, sincere love. 

Benny doesn’t struggle with the afflictions that torment the rest of 
the world and has the ability to see Christ and to serve in His name 
with the upmost humility. 

He contributes as an usher at the 10:30 Mass and takes it upon 

Knight of the Month  

Benny and Virginia Neiwinsky 

Leo Alvarado
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                See FAMILY page 8

Survey of fraternal activity underway
John Ojeda, with assistance from Bill Breen, is completing 

the  annual survey of fraternal activity.
If you receive a call or piece of mail from him, please respond 

as soon as you can. The report is due after the first of the year. 
If your Brothers felt you have been busy in 2011, you were.
 Since 2006, the Knights of Bishop William R. Johnson Council 

have logged in over 22,000 volunteer hours a year. 
For 2010 we reported 28,200 volunteer hours. This is not 

just for Knights’events but all the ministries many of us are 
associated with. 

 I will report on the findings when they are completed.
– John Ojeda, PGK, FS

Action speaks louder than words, a slogan that fits our Knight of 
the month Leo Alvarado. When the Monday and Tuesday recycling 
crew announced that they are in great need of more volunteer help, 
Leo stepped right in. 

He not only helped in the recycling barn but volunteered to do the 
early morning weekly pickups from the mobile home communities 
and in his spanking new Toyota Tundra truck.

 He actually is taking over John Ruelas’ 7 a.m. recycling route of 
many years since John and his wife moved to Texas. 

Leo joined us last May and already has shown his potential and 
great interest to be a worthy Knight. He finished his 2nd and 3rd 
degrees in no time.

He enjoys the camaraderie of his fellow Knights at the second 
Saturday of the month recycling, helps serve church spaghetti and 
Lenten dinners and pancake breakfasts. 

He joined Fr. Bill’s caravan  to the Men’s House in Baja to deliver 
clothes and canned goods few months ago. 

               See KNIGHT page 5
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by George Nothhelfer, Recycling Director

I thank all of you for another great recycling month thanks to all 
of the people (right) and our Monday and Tuesday crew.  

For October we made $2,501 raising our total earnings to $324,383.  
The dedication that we had was great. This ensures us a very suc-
cessful program.  We look forward to seeing all of you Dec. 10.

We had a lot of aluminum, plastic (46 bags) and the papers were 
OK.  The new method of handling papers is working and saves time.  

Thanks and “Hats Off” to all listed below:
George Nothhelfer, Michael Rosas, Jim Breen, Richard Mills, Joe 

DeProspero, John Teeter, David Atkins, Stewart Imagawa, Ricardo 
Teano, Richard Mills, Bob Morgan, Joe Schulte,  Gerry Dubois, Dan 
Ramella, Pat Bole, Chris Poli, Don Blankenship, Jacob Kupfert, Bob 
Kupfert, Conner Marreyl , Charles Young, Pat Bole, Ed Wagner, Re-
uven Gutierrez, Sam Riela, Ed Wagner, Claude Makin, Don Leuer, 
Pat Walloch, David Balen, Julio Martinez, Marlsul Brito, Alfredo 
Gonzalez, Sam Riela, Bob Grabot, Bob Fernandez, Kevin Munzo, 
Dennis DeRosia, Alex Zagal, Steve Dubiansky, Roger Cazian.
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Recycling Report

October program
hits all-time high

GK REPORT:                                                     
From page 1

 Monday
 Morning 

Crew
Roger and  Mo Boivin, 

Leo Alvarado, 
Jay and Joan Donahue, 

Gerry and Vivian Dubois, 
David Farage, 
Ken Carpenter, 

Hector Guzman,
Bob Morgan, 
John Ojeda, 

Dan Ramella, 
Leo Alvarado,
Ricardo Teano, 
Otis Givenrod, 

Joe Schulte, 
Stewart Imagawa, 
George Nothhelfer.

Drive (which is a complete pass 
through, ie. 100 percent raised is 
given to Columbian Charities), 
we donated/will donate 53 and 
54 percent, respectively. 

Lastly, I separately looked at 
our donations from Reserves (our 
Vanguard account savings). Last 
year, it totaled 13 percent (the 
donation we made to fund the 
Mission Renewal). This year, we 
don’t have a donation from our 
Reserves planned. 

We all recognize that we don’t  
exist solely as a “pass-through” 
charitable organization; our core 
principles (charity, unity, frater-
nity, patriotism) define the areas 
that guide our activities, and  how 
and where we should spend our 
time and money. If you used our 
four core principles as a guide 
and allocated a 25 percent share 
to each, you could conclude that 
we are meeting our charitable 
givings goal, as a percent of our 

Total Operating Income (if you 
include the ID Drive, then we are 
certainly passed that). 

I believe, however, that we 
can transcend our charitable do-
nationsto include the other three 
categories. So much of what we 
give can also be considered acts 
of fraternity, patriotism and unity 
(ie. our gifts to and work with the 
parish festival, our parish gifts 
to youth, RSVP, scholarships 
and PSA, just to name a few) 
and possibly increase our annual 
givings to 30-35 percent of Total 
Operating Income. 

In other words, increase our 
donations in ways that support 
the other three principles guiding 
our Council.

This does not mean that this 
additional giving will come solely 
from reserves. It could come from 
a combination of any potential 
positive earnings that accrue 
over the year (ie. if we generate 

revenue in excess of operating 
expenses) along with a minor 
(3-5 percent) portion from our 
reserves. 

The intent of this analysis 
is to facilitate and continue the 
discussion among all members 
that was started at the last offi-
cer’s meeting. It’s not my intent 
to automatically trigger dona-
tions to any one single charity, 
but rather use some charities we 
have recently discussed, and this 
analysis, as a guide to the type of 
areas we might want to increase 
our giving in, and how much we 
can afford to donate. 

We will continue this discus-
sion at the officer level over the 
coming months and encourage 
your input as we consider what 
we give, where we give and how 
much we give. Feel free to email 
me about it at steveeggert@cox.
net 

And Merry Christmas to all.
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Program Chairman’s Report

    

   
 
 

         

       

Save these dates for upcoming noteworthy events and refer to the Council 
calendar on  page 9.  Call or e-mail the DGK and Program Chairman, Mike 
Sofka, (949) 588-83071 or (expk2wn@earthlink.net), if you have an 
item(s) to present at the next Council meeting. You may also e-mail the Pro-
gram Chairman with any articles you request be included in the newsletter.

 December
12/2     Friday: First Friday Adoration. 
12/5     Monday recycling.
12/7     Wednesday: Council Business Meeting, 8 p.m. Preceded by a     
decade of the Rosary at 7:50.
12/10 Saturday: Recycling, 7 a.m.-noon. Please help out for any 
time you can spare. Contact George Nothhelfer.
12/11    Sunday: Coffee and Doughnuts on the Patio after Mass; please 
stop by to help out.
12/12  Monday: Mobile Home Park recycling.
12/19  Monday: Mobile Home Park recycling.
12/21  Thursday: Officers meeting, all are welcome.
12/25    Sunday: Christmas Day
12/26  Monday: Mobile Home Park recycling.

Scheduled Ceremonials

First Degree:
Dec. 10, Saturday,  Santa Ana Council 1842 (SPAN), Immaculate 

Heart of Mary (Bingo hall) GK Roberto Perez,  714-277-6324, 1100 
S. Center, Santa Ana, CA. Candidates 5:30 p.m, Degree, 6.

 Dec. 19, Monday,  Father Kass 3526, Council Hall, GK Patrick 
Hughes, 714-828-1648, Pkhughes1500@att.net 8410 Kass Dr., Buena 
Park. Candidates 7 p.m., Degree, 7:30.

Second Degree
Dec. 14, Wednesday,  District 97, DD Matt Callahan, 714-775-2949, 

Scal220@aol.com, St Columban Council Hall, 7836 Westminster Ave., 
Westminster. Candidates 7, Degree 7:30.
Dec. 28, Wednesday, District 103, DD Bill Millard, 949-481-9979, 
William_millard@dell.com, St. Edwards School (Knight Hall) 33926 
Calle la Primavera, Dana Point. Candidates 7, Degree, 7:30.

Third Degree
Dec. 10, Saturday, District 8, DD Tom Gillispie, 714 962-5712, tgil-

lespie@socal.rr.com, St Simon and Jude Parish Hall,   20444 Magnolia,  
63, Huntington Beach. Candidates 1 p.m., Degree, 2. 

  Standing Ceremonials

First  Degrees
St. Columban’s Council 3926, Westminster. Second Wednesday of odd 

months Holy Spirit Council 9667, Fountain Valley, First Tuesday of odd 
months. Father Kass Council 3526, Buena Park, third Monday of every 
month. Fr. Louis F. Knight Council 12451, Dana Point, second Thursday 
of odd months. St. Bonaventure Council 6020, Immaculate Heart of Mary 
(Spanish). Third Thursday of even months, Second Saturday of every month.

 Second Degrees
District 94, Buena Park, fourth Sunday of odd months. District 91 Holy 

Spirit 9667, First Tuesday in February, June and October. District 92, St. Co-
lumban 3926, Second Wednesday in even months. District 97, San Clemente, 
fourth Wednesday of even months.  

         – Mike Sofka, DGK/Program Chair

Support helps 
KofC efforts 
to raise funds
by John Ojeda, PGK
Program Chair

Here is an update on our Fund-
Raiser to help the Intellectually 
Disabled. 

This year, with three stores, 
we collected $3,716. In front 
of church we received another 
$3,363 for a total of $7,079. 

 Last year with eight stores, 
including Ralph’s, we collected 
$10,061. 

We should thank the stores that 
let us use their fronts.  

When you shop at Albertson’s, 
Stater Bros. and Sprouts please 
let the management know how 
much it was appreciated. If you 
shop at Ralph’s let them know 
your disappointment.

We had great support from the 
three stores and great help from 
volunteers at each one.

Letters have gone out to all 
the Brothers. It is now up to us.

 Whatever you can give will be 
appreciated by those individuals 
going to Camp recreation, by their 
caregivers and the volunteers who 
participate to make the Camps a 
success.

I  also sent other letters to those 
corporations  and individuals who 
have given in the past.

Please consider donating this 
year to help these people with 
intellectual disabilities. 

Charity is the first watchword 
of our order.  Checks can be made 
out to Knights of Columbus with 
ID Drive in the memo or to Co-
lumbian Foundation. 

 Some of the funds raised in 
Orange County go to Special 
Olympics.

ID Drive Update



The new Entertainment Books 
are available again through the 
Knights of Council 9487. 

By contacting Rich Piecuch, 
PGK, at 949-830-1475, or Ri-
cardo Teano, 949-273-8940, you 
can obtain your 2011-12 Orange 
County edition for only $35.

Each book is filled with cou-
pons good for major savings at 
restaurants and stores throughout 
Orange County.

Some of the major grocery 
stores in the book include Ralphs, 
Kroger, Bristol Farms, plus 
coupons for discounts at many 
restaurants in the area includ-
ing the Black Angus, Carrows, 
McDonalds, and Chevys.

Discount coupons for the Ul-
tra Star and Regal Theatres and 
various sporting events, car rent-
als and hotels also are included. 

The Knights can obtain extra 
editions and out of town editions 
of the discount books.

Just let us know what you want 
and we will provide the books 
you want without shipping costs.   

         – Rich Piecuch,PGK

He  attends our monthly meetings regularly. He just retired and would like to dedicate his God-given 
time to give back to our church the Columbian way. 

Leo and wife Maggie moved to Lake Forest six years ago. They are blessed with six children and 
seven grandchildren, soon to be eight.

He loves the outdoors and likes to drive as far as the interior lakes of Canada to pursue his passion 
of fishing. 

Congratulations, Leo, for finding your niche in our fraternal and service organization, the Knights 
of Columbus.  

Vivat Jesus.
– Ricardo Teano

 

KNIGHT:                                                         
From page 2
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Entertainment Books Now Available
Coupon books
are perfect for
holiday season



Three ceremonials keep Council growing
by Ricardo Teano, Membership Chairman 
     Our council is growing by leaps and bounds 
as we earnestly participated  in three ceremonials 
in a row. 

Let’s welcome  our new member Alvin Henson 
as he joined us at the 1st degree ceremony held at 
Fr. Kass Knight Hall in Buena Park Oct. 17. 

Sideliners witnessed and supported Alvin’s 
installation. They were PGK 
John Ojeda, Julio Martinez 
and Ricardo Teano. 

Oct. 26 was another tes-
timonial date memorable 
to the trio who advanced 
their Knighthood  to the 2nd 
degree. They were Charles 
Armstrong, Enrique Hernan-
dez and Roger Banowetz. 
This degree taught them the 
virtue of unity.

 Out to witness  and en-
courage their effort were 
several supporters. They were PGK Charlie Young, 
who we are so thankful to for the constant use of 
his van all these years as our main transportation, 
Jeff Rodriguez, Robert Birtja and Ricardo Teano. 

PGK Joe Schulte was present as a member of 
the 2nd degree team. The ceremony was done at 
St Edwards Church Knight Hall in Dana Point. 

The virtue of unity was the main topic as well 
as the Colunbian greeting, “Vivat Jesus.”  

The honorees of the event were Emilio Moure 
of the Supreme Council, also  a former member 
of our local council, now deceased, and Fr. John 
Grace,  a former Orange County and California 
state chaplain and advocate of the Knights of Co-
lumbus. He is now  in New Haven, Connecticut at  
national headquarters. 

The third  ceremony was celebrated Nov. 10, 
also at St Edwards Church 
Knight Hall. We had  newly 
vested  candidates  Hugo 
Hinshaw, Minh Phan, 
David Keele and Rus-
sell Read who joined our 
ranks. We all look forward 
to their commitment  and 
camaraderie. 

On this event,  the men-
tor program was started 
where an experienced 
Knight is assigned to 
keep the starting Knight 

informed and guided and not feeling left out until 
assured that he has become familiar.

The program started very well. The mentor-
sideliners were Sam Riela, Jeff Rodriguez, Julio 
Martinez, PGK John Ojeda and Ricardo Teano. 
There is never enough participation for the growth 
of our order. 

Please attend.
Vivat Jesus!
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Pray  for 
   World Peace

Third Degree testimonial is Dec. 10 in HB
A Third Degree Testimonial is 

scheduled for Saturday, Dec.10.
Please plan to attend as a much 

needed sideliner. 
The location is a new site, at 

Saints Simon and Jude Parish Hall 
at 20444 Magnolia, Huntington 
Beach.

Candidate registration is at 1 
p.m., and the degree starts at 2.

Please respond to me as soon 
as possible at (ricardo8199@att.
net) if you are able to come so 
your name can be submitted and 
payment made to the coordinator.

 There is a $20 charge for a 
dinner of ribs and tri-tip after 
the 5 p.m. Mass at the end of the 
ceremony.

The dress code is a jacket 

and tie, befitting the ceremonial. 
Shorts, tee shirts, sandals and 
jeans are considered inappropri-
ate.

Bring your  rosary and KofC 
identification card.

The coordinator is DD Tom 
Gillespie. His telephone number 
is (714) 962-712 and email ad-
dress is tgillespie@socal.rr.com.

Let’s plan to meet at the church 
patio parking lot at 12:15 p.m. 
and carpool with the candidates 
to the site in Huntington Beach.

My telephone number  is (949) 
273-8940.

Instruct me O Lord in the ways 
of your statutes. 

 – Ricardo Teano
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In a time when all things religious are being discouraged and swept away, it’s refreshing to know  that 

the Knights of Columbus established the “Keep Christ in Christmas” campaign to remind people that 

Christmas is above all a Holy Day celebrating the birth of Jesus Christ. 

To help deliver the “Keep Christ in Christmas” message, Orderwide, the 

Knights of Columbus annually on the first Tuesday in December begin 

the Christmas season with the “Light Up For Christ” celebration. The 

ceremonial lighting of a Nativity scene, Christmas tree, or Christmas 

display is just part of the celebration. Plan such a lighting ceremony and 

at precisely 8 p.m., local time, throw the switch to “Light Up For Christ.” 

The “Light Up For Christ” celebration is a wonderful way to kick off the 

Christmas season to help spread the joyful tidings of Christmas. 

“Light Up For Christ” Prayer 

Heavenly Father, 

We praise you for the light of creation; the sun, the moon and the stars of the night. We praise you for 

the light of Israel: the Law, the Prophets and the wisdom of the Scriptures. We praise you for Jesus Christ 

your Son, the true Light of the world, the Light which no darkness can overcome. He is Emmanuel, God-

with-us, the Prince of Peace who saved the world from darkness and brought humanity into the peace of 

everlasting Light. We praise you for Mary, who held your Son in her loving arms, and who was given to 

us as a Mother at the foot of the Cross. She is the New Eve, leading all her children into the Light of Joy 

who is her Son, Jesus. We praise you for the gift of faith, given to us at Baptism, which enlightens our 

minds to know and accept the Gospel of Truth and Life. 
(Pause) 

Lord, we ask that your blessing come down upon us and those of our family who cannot be with us 

today as we illumine this Christmas display. (Illumine Christmas display) May the light that it gives fill 

our hearts with hope that you will free us from the darkness of sin, and deliver us into the light of your 

peace and happiness. May all who look at this Christmas display come to the knowledge and joy of salva-

tion. Grant that we may always walk as sons and daughters of the light, keeping the flame of Truth alive 

in our hearts, until we join you and the heavenly host in the Kingdom of everlasting Light. 

We ask this through Christ our Lord, Amen.

Keeping Christ in Christmas
 Light Up For Christ 



 November Program  Highlights
By Dave Owens, Recorder

1. GK Report: 
a.) Many busy weeks ahead approaching the Christmas season. 

We will need your continuing support for various endeavors and 
ministries.

Treasurer’s and Financial Secretary’s Report 
There is $3,310.65 in checking, $13,462.64 in savings, 

$40,858.02 in the Vanguard account, a total of $57,631.31. Re-
ceipts for the month were $5,182.73. 

 Committee Reports, New Business
George Nothhelfer reported that recycling took in a new record 

of $2,501.08 Volunteers are improving…keep it up.
Discussion on the special donation for the etched glass window: 

several members spoke against the $3,500 donation. No member 
spoke in favor: Vote by voice call was taken, resulting in a no 
vote carrying the floor.

Eric Schecter - Cursillo is Jan. 19, please consider attending.
Pedro Espinoza - volunteered to manage the pizza oven project.
Charlie Young - Discussion of Valentine’s Dinner Dance and 

25th anniversary of out Council. Calling All Knights to participate.
Dave Owens - CIC “Christ in Christmas.” Support is needed.

 4. Insurance Report
Mark Yubeta outlined the many benefits of KofC insurance.

5. Good of the Order
a. Knight of the Month – David Alves
b. Family of the Month – Pedro and Alicia Espinoza
c. Co-Knights for October - Bob Birtja and Dave Adkins
d. Pat Walloch - Life Membership Award - 25 years and 65 

years of age.
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we are really counting on your 
support. 

John will be in-touch soon to 
confirm.  If you can’t help, but 
will be on church campus around 
11:30, come down to the patio and 
take a few minutes to help load 
boxes into cars.

FAMILY:                                    
From page 2
himself to recruit and train new 
ushers.

He is a tireless evangelist and 
is responsible for sponsoring sev-
eral people in the RCIA program. 
Benny and his mom Virginia can 
be seen at parish  and KofC events 
setting up and helping in whatever 
way they can. 

He has understood our goal 
for recruiting Spanish-speaking 
Knights to such a degree that 
he has taken it upon himself to 
practice his Spanish, assisting 
in Spanish recruiting events and 
selling The Living Faith books in 
that language.

If that alone is not a testament 
to his courage and humility he 
strives to perfect his public speak-
ing to be able fulfill a dream he 
has to announce from the pulpit, 
something that is much more 
frightening than it seems. 

Through his example of 
sincerity, humility, and courage 
Benny has raised the bar for all 
those who think they don’t have 
much to give and even for those 
who think they give much. We are 
all very blessed to be inspired by 
someone with such a crystal clear 
vision of what a Knight should 
be and more importantly how a 
Christian should love. He is the 
greatest testament of a mothers 
nurturing love. 

Thank you immensely Virgin-
ia for the gift of your son Benny, 
they are our Family of the month.

The Knights of Columbus welcomes inquiries from those 

who wish to contact Knights of  Columbus Headquarters:

1 Columbus Plaza

New Haven, CT 06510

(203) 752-4000 Email: info@kofc.org

How to reach KofC Headquarters

              



       

Service Program Directors

Program Chairman
Mike Sofka (949) 588-8307
expk2wn@earthlink.net

Newsletter Editor
Jim Breen, 837-5567
jimbreen@lwsbnews.com 
KofC Webmaster
Jerry Delmore 
jcdelmore@cox.com 
Council Director
Pat Bole, 837-3679
pipperbole@aol.com
Youth Director
Joseph Vincent, 713-6770
lillian.vincent@cox.net
Church Maintenance
Gene Ganley, PGK
586-8270
Retention Chairmen
Ricardo Teano, 273-8940
ricardo8199@att.net
Robert Birtja,583-0911
birtja@cox.net
Membership Director
Ricardo Teano
Bilingual Membership
Jose Lopez,586-6019
jalrum@sbcglobal.net
Pedro Espinosa,283-0060
pdpiolin@gmail.com
Scholarship Chair
Ken Allen, PGK, 458-2963
kenallenfh@hotmail.com
Public Relations
Pat Larkin 
Recycling George Nothhelfer, 
859-3203 Gene Ganley, PGK 
586-8270.
Fr. McGivney Guild Advocate
Rick Reynolds 474-6900
rreynolds@trlawyers.com
KofC Insurance Field Agent 
Mark Yubeta, 322-7266
mark.yubeta@kofc.org
Bereavement
Tom Haas, 768-2181
thaas4295@aol.com
Sickness
Eric Schechter 586-8275
Fourth Degree
Bill Priester, 457-0230
Pro Life/Day of Sharing/Holy 
Hour Bernie Laituri, 770-5468

       

We are still looking for birth dates of Knights’ spouses and anniversary 
dates.  We don’t need the years, just the month and day.  

Send the birthday and anniversary information to john.ojeda@cox.net 
or call my cell at 949-813-4320.

Let us honor the spouses who stand behind us.                                  
Do you know that if you attend a meeting on the month you celebrate 

your birthday or anniversary you could win a prize? 
That has been happening for some time. I hope it continues. 
We are hoping to be able to save money by sending the Newsletter by 

Email to all with Email addresses and First Class Mail to those who do 
not.  If you are not getting weekly updates about Knight Events then we 
do not have your Email address.  Please send it to me.          

Spouse birthdays, anniversary dates needed

December 
Birthdays
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– by John Ojeda, FS/PGK

December 
Anniversaries

       

– by John Ojeda, FS/PGK

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

              

01 Cindy Guzman

01 Irma Ruelas

02 Mario Soto

02 Katherine Kane

02 Nelson Sweeney

02 Mercedes Abaoag

03 Steve Eggert

03 Juan Bisio

04 William Gordon

04 David Mrozinski

05 Richard Quinn

05 David Belz

05 Barbara Fernandez

06 Jas. Naumann Jr

07 Barbara Walloch

07 Lorraine Epperson

08 Aaron Sonnenberg

11 Adrian Michael

14 Shane Cassidy

17 Ted Fay

17 David Elser

17 Claude Mauer III

19 Gaye Ramella

19 James Burrell

19 Mark Griffin

19 Joe Zapata

23 Rich Piecuch

23 Enrique Hernandez

26 William Murphy

27 Ismael Valenzuela

28 Lupe Palop

29 Steve Goold

30 Kenneth Stokes

      30 Mary Ann Husava

       31 Eddie Brown 

       31 Eugene Spaulding 

       31 Richard Donovan  

01  Patrick/Lisa Larkin

05 Mike/Jackie Martinez

05 James/Coleen McNally

06 Pat/Karen Cardinale

11 Calixto/Evang. Alonso

 13 Ray/Marlene Puzio

16 Thomas/Mary Pratte

16 Edward/Cheri Morrisroe

19 Ron/Diane Surak

31 Richard/Kathy Petrash
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                                                                    1             2          3                           

           4              5             6          7              8           9         10                     

        11        12             13           14          15         16             17            

         18          19            20            21           22           23          24                 

           25       26             27           28          29            30          31    

General
 Meeting

8 p.m.

First Friday
Adoration

Recycling
7-12

MP Recycle 
7-9:30 a.m.

Mobil Park 
Recycling

7-9:30 a.m.

Mobil Park 
Recycling

7-9:30 a.m.

Mobil Park 
Recycling

7-9:30 a.m.

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

PCP Dinner
 party, 

Laguna Hills

Officers
Meeting
7:30 p.m.

Roosters 
Food Drive,

El Toro

Coffee & 
Doughnuts
Patio after

Mass

3rd Degree 2 p.m.
Sts. Simon/Jude

New Year’s
 Eve

Christmas
Day


